
Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP

This matter is being dealt with by: 
David Marsh
Ref: FR3/4616
T  0115 9932574
E development.management@nottscc.gov.uk

Bassetlaw District
Head of Community Property
Queens Buildings
Potter Street
Worksop
Nottinghamshire  
S80 2AH

Dear Sir/Madam 8 February 2024

Town and Country Planning Act 1990
Town and Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015

Notice under Article 18 Consultation on Planning Application

PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT: The erection of 1.93m high fencing

LOCATION: East Markham Primary School, Askham Rd, East Markham, Newark, 
NG22 0RG

APPLICANT: Nottinghamshire County Council Children and Families

I have received a planning application for the above proposed development. In accordance with 
the Town and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017, I am 
writing to notify you that this application does not require an Environmental Impact Assessment.

Details of the planning application are available on 
www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/planningsearch/plandisp.aspx?AppNo=FR3/4616

Could you please:

a) enter the application onto the Register of Applications.  (Please note that I am satisfied that 
the appropriate fee has been paid in relation to this application);

b) notify me as soon as possible by emailing development.management@nottscc.gov.uk of the 
number on the Register which has been allocated to the application, and the date on which it 
was registered;

c) let me have any observations on the application which your Council may wish to make within 
21 days (excluding bank and public holidays) from the receipt of this letter by emailing 
development.management@nottscc.gov.uk or writing to Nottinghamshire County Council, 
Development Management, County Hall, Loughborough Road, West Bridgford, 
Nottingham, NG2 7QP.  If you wish to respond but are not able to do so within this 
timescale, please could you contact the case officer indicating when you hope to reply.



Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP

Nottinghamshire County Council’s Development Management Team is committed to protecting 
your privacy and ensuring all personal information is kept confidential and safe.  For more details 
see http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/planning-and-environment/planning-
applications/development-management-privacy-notice

If you have any queries please contact  David Marsh on the above telephone number.

Yours faithfully
David Marsh
for Group Manager (Planning)

Nottinghamshire County Council


